UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

REGION 1}

SAM NUNN ATLANTA FEDERAL CENTER
61 FORSYTH STREET SW SUITE 23Ta5
ATLANTA, GEORGIA 30303-893%

December 15, 2004

Mr. J. Mortis Brown

Vice President - Operations

United States Enrichment Corporation
Two Democracy Center

6903 Rockiedge Drive

Bethesda, MD 20817

SUBJECT: PUBLIC MEETING SUMMARY, SAFETY CONSCIOUS WORK ENVIRONMENT
AT THE GASEQUS DIFFUSION PLANTS

Dear Mr. Brown:

This letter refers to the public meeting conducted on December 13, 2004, to discuss the United
States Enrichment Corporation’s efforts to ensure a safety conscious work environment at your
Paducah and Portsmouth Gaseous Diffusion Plants. The meeting was beneficial and provided
the NRC with an acceptable level of confidence that actions being taken are having a positive
effect at both facilities. We will continue to monitor your progress and assess whether future
meetings are needed to continue discussions on this subject.

The names of patrticipating attendees at the meeting and a copy of the presentations are
enclosed.

in accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC’s "Rules of Practice,” a copy of this letter and its
enclosure wili be available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public Document
Room or from the Puhlicly Available Records (PARS) component of NRC’s Agency wide
Document Access and Management System (ADAMS). ADAMS is accessible from the NRC
Web site at hitp.//www.nre.govireading-rm/adams.bimi (the Public Electronic Reading Room).

Please note that on October 25, 2004, the NRC terminated public access to ADAMS and
initiated an additional security review of publicly available documents to ensure that potentially
sensitive information is removed from the ADAMS database accessible through the NRC’s web
site. Interested members of the public may obtain copies of tha referenced documents for
review and/or copying by coniacting the Public Document Room pending resumption of public
access to ADAMS. The NRC Public Documents Room is located at NRC Headquarters in
Rockville, MD, and can be contacted at {800} 397-4209.



USEC 2
Should you have an questions concerning this letter, please contact me at 404-562-4731.

Sincerely,

Yoy Hornon-

Jay L. Henson, Chief
Fuel Facility Inspection Branch 2
Division of Fue! Facility Inspection

Enclosures: 1. List of Participating Attendees
2. NRC Presentation
3. USEC Presentation

cc w/encl: R. B. Starkey, Paducah General Manager
S. R. Cowne, Paducah Regulatery Affairs Manager
P. D. Musser, Portsmouth General Manager
T. A. Brooks, Manager, Nuclear Regulatory Affairs
S. A. Toelle, Director, Nuclear Regulatory Affairs, USEC
Paducah Resident Inspector Office
R. M. DeVault, Regulatory Oversight Manager, DOE
Janice H. Jasper, State Liaison Officer, Kentucky
C. O'Claire, State Liaison Officer, Ohio



